05-13-2020 Minutes

McDonald County Commission—Minutes
May 13th, 2020

Present:
Bill Lant- Presiding Commissioner
John Bunch - Eastern Commissioner
David Holloway- Western Commissioner
Kimberly Bell - County Clerk
General Business

Commission signed and approved accounts payable in the amount $74,306.36.

Commission received ah update on COVID-19 in McDonald County from Paige Behm and Gregg
Sweeten. Paige gave an update on equipment the Health Department needed to continue COVID-19
operations and readiness. Tanya Lewis, Circuit Clerk was also in attendance to give an update on the

Circuit Courts operations during the COVID-19 pandemic. Courts will not schedule court until after June
1, 2020. After discussion, the Commission agreed to extend the current Courthouse procedures until
June 1, 2020. The Courthouse will remain closed to the public, but certain curbside services can be
conducted. If an individual needs to conduct business with a County office, the individual should call the
office needed to establish the safest way to conduct business. Employee temperatures will continue to
be taken upon arriving at work.

Commission requested a demolition permit from the City of Pineville. Chris Johnson stated the permit
will be issued but County will be required to put up barriers between public and the demolition cite.
Demolition will be located at 320 Harmon Street, Pineville, MO.

Commission received a request from the McDonald County Library to appoint a new Board of Trustees.
Commissioner Bunch made a motion to appoint Tonja Schlessman on the Library Board for a three-year
term. Commissioner Lant seconded the motion. Vote passed with unanimous vote.

Commission conducted general business of the county.
ADJOURN
Commission will reconvene on May 18th, 2020°
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